March 9, 2021

Minutes of the Franklinville Town Board Meeting held on February 9, 2021 at 7:00 P.M., at the Town Hall, 11 Park Square, Franklinville, NY.

ROLL CALL:

Robert Breton	Supervisor
Kimberly Palmatier	Councilwoman
Heather Stevens	Councilwoman
Joseph Weaver	Councilman
Terry McClory	Highway Supt.
Andrea Stanbro	Town Clerk
Tim Chase	Constable

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Breton at 7:02 P.M. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll Call was taken. Also present were Lorretta Close, Barb Holden, Dale Lavery and Cleon Easton

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Weaver made a motion to accept the February 9, 2021 minutes, seconded by Mrs. Palmatier Motion carried Ayes-4 Breton, Palmatier, Weaver, Stevens
Nays-0

Approval of Abstracts

Mr. Weaver made a motion to pay Abstract #3 General vouchers # 39-50 in the amount of \$8,946.01 and Highway vouchers # 28-37 in the amount of \$42,381.57 seconded by Mrs. Palmatier

Motion carried Ayes- 4 Breton, Palmatier, Weaver, Stevens Nays-0

Petitions and requests from the floor

Ms. Close asked the Board if when the Banners come in and need to be stored for a bit, would storing them in the storage room be ok? The Board agreed that is fine.

Highway Superintendent

Mr. McClory reported the department is still plowing and sanding and hauling gravel. The number for a new truck was presented and is cheaper than the last truck purchased. This new truck will be a standard shift and ordered with an aluminum body. If ordered now, the truck should be ready to go by the first part of 2022. Discussion will be made later as to sell the oldest truck as is, or scrap the truck.

Mr. Weaver made a motion to order a new truck and was seconded by Mrs. Stevens. Motion carried Ayes- 4 Breton, Palmatier, Weaver, Stevens

Nays-0

Cemetery Sexton

Oscar's Lawn Maintenance from Delevan accepted the Cemetery mowing and trimming job. The owner understands what the tasks will be and has the equipment to do such. As another reminder any personal belongings need to be taken care of by October 1st. Several burials are planned starting April 1st.

Code Enforcement Officer

None

Dog Control Officer

None

Town Clerk

An Appraiser called a few weeks ago and asked if we had a color-coded zoning map. Mrs. Stanbro was unsure and asked the board.

The Color-Coded Zoning Map is on the wall in the Supervisor's Office.

Justices

Ms. Close reported that for the first time in years the JCAP Grant was denied. There is still no date of when courts are to open.

Assessor

None

Supervisor

Supervisor Breton reported that AUD is finished and in the mail.

Wednesday March 10th there will be a meeting involving Mayor Soulvie, Councilman Weaver and Councilwomen Palmatier to talk about what can happen to the front of the Town Hall to become ADA compliant and not become a liability.

Mr. Clements is donating \$20,000 for the updates.

Supervisor Breton has been working with Heather Giambra on the Town of Franklinville Health Emergency Plan. The plan is finished and waiting to see if it is approved.

Dave Zilker asked if the Seeker on the Bakerstand Solar Project will be The Town of Franklinville, or the IDA. The Board agreed to have the IDA be the Seeker. The Town Board has a few questions for Mr. Zilker so he will be asked to come to the next board meeting April 13, 2021.

Supervisor Breton reported that the Rescue Plan for New York has been posted and the Town of Franklinville will receive \$310,000,00

Reports from Board members

None

Old Business

None

4 | Page March 9, 2021

New Business

None

Resolutions

Resolution # 30-2021

On a motion of Mrs. Palmatier, seconded by Mrs. Stevens, the following resolution was ADOPTED Ayes- 4 Breton, Weaver, Palmatier, Stevens Nays- 0

Resolution Appointing Jennifer Tinelli to the Board of Assessment Review due to the Resignation of Heather Stevens

Adjournment

Mrs. Stevens made a motion to adjourn at 7:36PM and was seconded by Mr. Weaver.

Motion carried Ayes-4 Breton, Palmatier, Weaver, Stevens

Nays-0

Town Clerk